
 

 

 

 

 

TSA Secure Flight Program 

Secure Flight is a behind the scenes program that enhances the security of domestic and 
international commercial air travel through the use of improved watch list matching. By 
collecting additional passenger data, it will improve the travel experience for all airline 
passengers, including those who have been misidentified in the past. Since November 1, 
2010 European airlines are required to transmit this information to TSA. 

When passengers travel, they will be required to provide the following Secure Flight 
Passenger Data (SFPD) to their airline when making a reservation: 

• Name as it appears on government-issued I.D. when traveling  
• Date of Birth  
• Gender  
• Redress Number* (if available)  

* For those who encounter misidentification, Secure Flight will help prevent watch list name confusion 
by using DHS TRIP, the central processing point for redress inquiries. Requests received online will be 
routed for redress to the appropriate DHS components. Components will review the request and reach 
a determination about a traveler's status. Secure Flight will use the results of the redress process in its 
watch list matching process to help prevent future delays for misidentified passengers. 

Pleas notice that APIS-Data for all passengers flying to or from the U.S. have to be 
transmitted 72 hours before departure. This concerns also flights booked by Inter-Connect 
Marketing GmbH. 

 

For further information: 

http://www.tsa.gov/what_we_do/layers/secureflight/index.shtm 
 


